## PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

11 December 2024

Excellency,

I have the honour to circulate a letter dated 3 December 2024 from H.E. Mr. Omar Hilale, Permanent Representative of Morocco, and H.E. Mr. Philippe Kridelka, Permanent Representative of Belgium in their capacity as co-facilitators of the intergovernmental preparatory process leading up to the World Social Summit in 2025.

The letter transmits a roadmap of the intergovernmental negotiations of the Political Declaration of the World Social Summit to be held in 2025.

I encourage all Member States to actively engage in these upcoming meetings.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York

